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Reminder… The book fair  is taking place! If your  chil d brings in money, please ask them to hold it  for them so it is in safe - keeping!         
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January 12, 2010





You can contact me through email, handwritten notes, and telephone.


sarah.reed@jefferson.kyschools.us ; (502)485-8252. The class website is http://msreedsclass.weebly.com/





Plan on attending parent-teacher conferences the evening of February 16 & 17.  Letter & Sign up sheet coming home this week. 





Dear Parents/Guardians,








Our school year is moving quickly and we have had such a productive month! These students are so smart and they are learning much every day! We had a great week with Stage One and ego drama last week. Students learned some very difficult vocabulary through hand movements and are able to tell you what human waste is, what ecology is, and ways that people can protect the environment. The week of January 18-24, Stage One will return to the classroom to support students in writing their monologues for the 3rd grade oral presentations to parents. (The date of this event will be sent out so that parents/guardians/family members can attend at the end of January). 





Students have gone into the computer lab and are working in power point to upload the images they designed in art class for the background of their monologue presentation. They also are writing a short description about themselves as the authors. This week you will receive a letter telling what subject your child will be writing a monologue on. It’s critical that we have parent support in this endeavor to help students do a little background research so they can embed factual information into their monologues. We also ask that parents help support their children to find props and/or costumes for these presentations, to make them as engaging as possible. 





This week your child will also be taking the district reading assessment. These scores will be placed in your child’s agenda. If at any time you would like to see your child’s assessment, please write me a note in their agenda and I will copy the assessment for your records. I can also arrange to meet you after school so we can go over the results with you and your child. I have also finished the Developmental Reading Assessment for the below level readers in the classroom. Attached to this letter are your child’s new Developmental Reading scores. If your child met the benchmark for the fall, they were not tested this time around. Only the below level readers were assessed so that I could determine who was making progress and what I needed to do to readjust my instruction to meet students’ needs. Everyone though will be reassessed in the spring. I urge all parents to schedule a parent-teacher conference so that I can share more information about this assessment and what you can do to support your child. 





February 14th will be our class-wide Valentine’s Day celebration. In tradition with Field stay healthy practices, let’s again bring in healthy snacks. Attached is also a list of each child’s name for those V-day cards! 





January 21st will be Yanfei’s last day. He is from China and has been with us since the beginning of the school year. Having him leave the class will be hard on the students. We are planning a good bye party for him and I will be sending home homework for the students to complete so that he has memories of his “American” school and friends that love him dearly. Please support your students in completing this activity as it fosters our classroom community and values. 





Please also dress your child for the “Real Feel” of the weather. This means please send your child to school with the outdoor clothing (hats, coat, gloves) that matches the temperature and wind of winter!  We go outside every day and it’s imperative that students be dressed appropriately. We are also in need of some playground equipment. If you would like to donate any balls (footballs, bouncy balls, basketballs) or jump ropes I know both the students and I would greatly appreciate it!!! ( 





As always thank you to for your continued support and kind words. They mean more to us than you could imagine!





Sincerely,





Mrs. Reed  





   








Mrs. Lake			Erryona


Mrs. Reed			Taylor


Dylan 			Malia


Roy				Piper


Shavez			ZaKyla


Quincy			Meghan


Nathan			Jamani


Tepary			Yanfei


Anthony			Breanna


Devonta			Anna


Ember			Joetiona


Madison			Isa


BreAsia


Prabhavi














Your child has homework every weekday night (Monday-Thursday). This includes language arts, math, and spelling. I also encourage students to practice their basic math facts (especially multiplication).  Please make sure your child is completing their homework and that you, are signing their agenda. Please make sure any absences/notes are brought to the attention of Ms. Decker our attendance clerk.  








Just in case your child wanted to send a V-day card to one of their teachers’ I’ve added several teachers’ names to this list. If I forgot one…sorry. Have your child add it to this list. 











�





What we are working on in math:   Perimeter, Angles, and Area (Unit 4). In this unit students are learning 2-D Geometry and Measurement. The goals for students are to- Identify and measure the perimeter of a figure using U.S. standard and metric units;  Identify and find the area of given figures by counting whole and partial square units;  Identify triangles as three-sided closed figures with three vertices and three angles; and  Identify right angles, and recognize


whether an angle is larger or smaller than a right angle. �
What we are working on in science: Students continue to explore the properties of sound: pitch, volume, frequency through hands-on experiments and investigations.   �
�
What we are working on in reading: Students are working to integrate the strategies of determining importance and asking questions to make predictions about the author’s purpose. One of the major goals of reading instruction is to help students gain high levels of comprehension. Parents/Guardians can play a vital role in helping their children at home by providing additional opportunities like: (1) Before you and your child read a story together, ask your child to use the title to create an “I wonder” question. Providing your child to reflect what he/she reads will support my work in the classroom. Students are also writing summaries of what they read. �
What we are working on in writing: Now that the DRA’s are finished, students are working to finish up their memoirs. After memoirs students will move into persuasive writing. 





What we are working on in social studies: Students are learning about the past history of Louisville and will be working as metro council members to solve an energy problem!  --- Stay tuned….�
�












